
Land Division Information: 
 
The Township Assessor has 45 days to approve a land division, from the date the 
complete application is received. 
 
The land division is done in the new (next) years’ roll – meaning it will not receive 
a separate tax bill and parcel number until the following year. For example, if you 
request a land division in 2020, the division will be assigned a parcel number and 
a separate tax bill in the 2021 assessment roll.  It is up to the buyer and seller to 
figure out what portion of the tax bill each pays if the sale takes place in 2020.  
 
There will be no review of land division applications from the beginning of 
February to the end of March.  This is because the assessment roll is frozen and 
Change Notices are sent out in February in preparation for the March Board of 
Review.  Any land division received from February 1st to March 31st will not be 
looked at or approved until April 1st at the earliest, when the assessment roll is 
rolled over to the next year.  










